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studies are necessary to clarify the value of olfactory identification testing in predicting the onset of AD 
and its value as an early marker of cognitive decline. In addition, AD patients are more impaired on odor 
identification and recognition tasks and Parkinson’s Disease (PD) patients on odor detection thresholds 
tasks, what suggests that PD patients are more impaired on low-level perceptual olfactory tasks whereas 
AD patients are more strongly impaired on higher-order olfactory tasks involving specific cognitive 
processes. The results suggest smell tests are a cheaper, simpler to apply and a promising weapon for 
detecting individuals at risk of dementia. 
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Reduction in competence makes older adults with dementia more sensitive to the influence of the 
physical environment. The aim of the longitudinal study was to examine whether residents with 
dementia in long-term facilities with variability in physical environmental characteristics in Vancouver 
(N=11), Canada and Stockholm (N=13), Sweden had a difference in their quality of life (QoL). QoL was 
assessed using Dementia Care Mapping (DCM) tool three times over one year for the reliability of data. 
DCM is a technique and observational framework devised to systematically investigate QoL from the 
perspective of the older adults with dementia. The results of the study demonstrated that the residents 
with dementia living in a homelike and positive stimulating setting showed a higher level of potential 
positive engagement, and less agitated and withdrawn behaviors compared to those in the large-scale 
institutional setting. Residents living in a large-scale institutional setting in Canada showed so far as five 
times more agitated/distressed behaviors and twice more withdrawal compared to the ones living in a 
small-scale homelike setting in Sweden. The study supports that the large-scale institutional 
environment was considerably associated with levels of lower quality of life among the residents with 
dementia. 
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Background: In Ireland, approximately 65,000 people live with memory problems/dementia (PWMP). 
Most live in the community, supported by informal caregivers such as relatives. A comprehensive 
resilience-building psychosocial intervention (CREST) to strengthen intra- and interpersonal resources 
was piloted by PWMP and caregiver dyads, local GPs, and the community. 

 
Methodology: An advisory forum of PWMP, caregivers, and dementia advocacy representatives 
provided guidance on the intervention design and materials (e.g., interview guides), to ensure they 
addressed the needs of PWMP and caregivers. The 15-week CREST intervention comprised three 
components: cognitive stimulation therapy for PWMP (CST; 7 weeks), physical exercise for PWMP and 
partners from the community (8 weeks), and dementia education for key supporters of PWMP: 
caregivers (6 weeks), GPs, and the community (one-off events). Intervention processes (e.g.,  
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recruitment, data collection measures) were evaluated at each stage by PWMP and caregivers through 
qualitative (verbal feedback, interviews) and quantitative methods (ratings, questionnaires), to ensure 
they were feasible and acceptable. 

 
Findings: Nine PWMP/caregiver dyads were recruited and completed the CREST intervention; 
attendance was consistently high (90-95%) throughout. The dyads reported that the recruitment 
materials, phone calls, and letters from the research team were helpful and easy to understand. 
Feedback from PWMP, caregivers, event attendees, and programme facilitators confirmed that th 
intervention content and delivery were acceptable. Minor changes were recommended, and changes 
which facilitated participation by the PWMP during this pilot (e.g., giving verbal rather than written 
feedback, larger-print handouts) were implemented immediately. The PWMP enjoyed the CST activities 
(e.g., collages, tasting childhood sweets) and the “bit of fun” the group shared; some also perceived 
improvements in concentration and confidence. The PWMP enjoyed the group Exercise sessions, 
particularly the social aspects (e.g., “banter”, exercising with partners), and some reported improved 
fitness and feeling less breathless. Caregivers felt better informed about managing dementia and 
communicating with PWMP and enjoyed sharing experiences with other caregivers. Attendees at the 
community and GP education events reported improved knowledge of dementia. 

 
Conclusion: The involvement of the PWMP and caregivers was valuable to the iteration of the pilot 
CREST intervention. Consultations with both groups are ongoing to inform future research priorities. 
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Introduction: Stroke is the third leading cause of death and one of the most common causes of disability 
and depression. Depression, which is the most common disorder after stroke, is associated with limited 
functionality, reduced self-care, and increased mortality. 

 
The aim of the present study was to investigate the presence of depressive symptomatology and the 
degree of functionality in patients after stroke. Additionally, the relationship between the above 
parameters, as well as their correlation with socio-demographic characteristics and clinical factors of 
these patients were explored. 
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